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 REPLY TO THE ATTENTION OF:  SR-6J 

          
October 3, 2022 
 
VIA EMAIL 
 
Bryan Heath      John Heyde 
Manager, Environment, Health and Safety  Sidley Austin LLP 
NCR Corporation     One South Dearborn Street 
864 Spring Street NW     Chicago, IL   60603 
Atlanta, Georgia 30308    Email: JHeyde@Sidley.com 
Email:  Bryan.Heath@NCR.com 
 
 
Re: Notice of Operable Units 2-5 Certification of Remedial Action Completion  

Lower Fox River and Green Bay Superfund Site, WI 
 
 
Dear Messrs. Heath and Heyde: 
 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), and the Wisconsin Department of Natural 
Resources (WDNR) have reviewed the Operable Units (OUs) 2-5 Remedial Action Certification 
of RA Completion Report (RA Report) for the Lower Fox River and Green Bay Superfund Site, 
WI, dated July 15, 2022, The RA Report was submitted by Tetra Tech, Inc. on behalf of NCR 
Corporation in accordance with Section 4.5(d) of the Statement of Work attached to the Consent 
Decree (CD) with NCR Corporation and Appvion, Inc. Docket No. 10-cv-00910-WCG, entered 
August 23, 2017.  
 
The RA performed at OUs 2-5 consisted of excavation and capping of PCB-contaminated 
sediment, off-site disposal of contaminated material, and engineering controls. The RA Report 
documents the completion of the remedy selected in the December 2002 OUs 1 and 2 Record of 
Decision (ROD), the June 2003 OUs 3, 4 and 5 ROD, the June 2007 OUs 2-5 ROD amendment, 
and the February 2010 OUs 2-5 Explanation of Significant Differences.  
 
EPA hereby approves the RA Report for OUs 2-5. Based on EPA’s approval of the RA Report, 
and in accordance with Section 4.5(f) of the SOW in the CD, EPA certifies that, for the purposes 
of the CD, the work performed for OUs 2-5 is Construction Complete.  
 
Issuance of the Certification of RA Construction Completion will not affect remaining obligations 
under the CD, including long term monitoring, cap maintenance and institutional controls. This 
work must continue to be implemented by the responsible parties pursuant to the terms of the 

mailto:Bryan.Heath@NCR.com


above referenced CD and the related CD with P.H. Glatfelter Company and Georgia-Pacific 
Consumer Products L.P. entered on March 14, 2019.  
  
Please contact James Saric, Remedial Project Manager, at (312) 886-0992 or saric.james@epa.gov 
if you have any questions regarding this matter. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Timothy J. Fischer, Manager  
Remedial Response Branch #2  
Superfund and Emergency Management Division 
 
 
cc: (via electronic mail) 
Beth Olson, WDNR  William Hartman, Glatfelter   Richard Murawski, USEPA 
Paul Montney, GP  Randall Stone, USDOJ     James Zellmer, WDNR 
Jordan Salley, WDNR    Bradley J. Motl, WDOJ  
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